STATE OF COLORADO

John W. Hickenlooper, Governor Larry Wolk, MD, MSPH Executive Director and Chief Medical Officer

Dedicated to protecting and improving the health and environment of the people of Colorado

Laboratory Services Division 8100 Lowry Blvd. Denver, Colorado 80230-6928 (303) 692-3090

www.colorado.gov/cdphe/lab



January 27, 2016

Dan Anderson – Laboratory Director Clinton Thomason – Quality Director Colorado Bureau of Investigation 79 North Silicon Drive Pueblo West, CO 81007

RE: Complaint Investigation Onsite Inspection Report

Dear Mr. Anderson,

Enclosed is the report for your on-site laboratory inspection conducted on January 14, 2016 in response to a complaint received by the Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment (CDPHE) on December 14, 2015.

Policies, procedures, corrective action documentation, equipment, test data and personnel records employed in the analyses of Blood Alcohol testing were reviewed and evaluated to determine compliance with the Rules and Regulations of the Colorado Board of Health Relating to Tests for Alcohol and Other Drugs (5-CCR-1005-2).

Please return a written Plan of Correction, with dates of implementation, for any deficiencies referenced in the attached inspection report. The Plan of Correction must be dated, signed by the Laboratory Director and received in this office <u>within 15 days</u> of receipt of this report. It may be sent either by email, fax or US mail using the address below.

Send to:

Certification Program CDPHE/LSD 8100 Lowry Blvd Denver, CO 80230 Attn: Jeff Groff fax: 303-344-9965

If I can be of assistance, or if you have any questions, do not hesitate to contact me at 303.692.3681 or by email. Thank you for your ongoing cooperation during the complaint investigation process.

Sincerely,

Jeff Groff

Laboratory Certification Program Manager

CDPHE/LSD

jeff.groff@state.co.us